DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 21 October 2015 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:   
Cllr R Clayton – Vice-Chairman (in the Chair)


Cllr W Bell


Cllr S Plunkett

Mrs J Markham – Clerk



In attendance: Cty Cllr R Heseltine






Local Electors - 3
Apologies for Absence
The Chairman, Cllr E M Curtis
Cllr Billing
Disclosure of Interests
Members were invited to disclose any interests (not already listed in the Register of Interests) relevant to the business of the meeting, and, if appropriate, to request dispensation pursuant to paragraph 14 of the Council’s Code of Conduct to participate in the business under discussion and vote on the matter.

Additional Interests disclosed: None.

Dispensation Requests received: None.
1. Minutes of the Meeting held on 16 September 2015
The Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on 16 September 2015 were taken as read, approved and signed by the Vice-Chairman.

2. Matters Arising 
(i) Broadband The Clerk reported that a response to the Government Inquiry had been submitted.  Mr Laycock, the District Council representative for the rollout of broadband in Craven, had confirmed that additional funds had been made available to the County by the Government, but to date, this was not expected to lead to any changes in the timescale for Draughton.  LNC had approached the Council again to indicate that installation could now proceed at Draughton Heights as soon as a minimum of 15 households in the village had expressed interest in contracting for the service.  The Clerk was asked to investigate the situation further, liaising in this respect with Mr Laycock.  Subject to this, it was agreed that LNC should be invited to attend the next meeting of the Council for the purpose of explaining their service to villagers.
(ii) Traffic Safety The Clerk reported that parking at the junction at the top of Low Lane had been monitored during the summer, and notices had been placed on parked vehicles.  Highways had confirmed that the 30mph zone could be extended, but only by 50m to the end of the continuous development of the village, at a cost of £1200-£1500.  They had also advised that villagers’ own signs designed to slow vehicles could be placed within gardens fronting the road, but not on the highway or on street furniture on the highway.  The Clerk noted that a supply of wheelie bin stickers displaying standard messages, such as Children Playing, could be purchased for £52 for 60 stickers.  After discussion, Mr Allen agreed to investigate the costs of acquiring a number of advisory signs for display in the village.
(iii) Digital Transparency Fund  It was reported that application had been made for £420.60 to cover the costs of the website upgrade, a scanner, and the installation costs of wireless broadband for the Council computer.
(iv) Advertising Boards on A65  The Clerk noted that the Woodfellas board had been found to be unauthorised, and it had now been removed.  The Clerk was asked to contact Highways to request removal of a number of estate agent boards currently standing on village verge areas.
(v) Parishes Liaison Group  Matters discussed at the Craven parishes liaison group meeting had included the Government’s devolution proposals for the North, and proposals for a new portal system to be used for contacting the Highways department.   A briefing note on this was circulated by Cty Cllr Heseltine.
3. Financial Report to 30 September 2015 
The Clerk presented the half-year financial report, together with a bank reconciliation to 30 September 2015.
The report was noted.

4. Asset Maintenance Plan
The Clerk presented a draft plan for expenditure on the Council common areas and assets for the next financial year, and over the next 3 year period.  

During the discussion which ensued, the Clerk reported that essential repair works had just had to be carried out on the Council computer as a matter of urgency.  A payment of £75 to the Clerk in reimbursement for the costs of the repair was approved, and it was agreed to amend the plan with the addition of an annual provision for servicing and updating the computer.  

At the request of the Vice-Chairman, Mr Allen, reporting for Westbrook Design, commented on a number of suggestions for further development of the website.  The option of migrating to a new server, possibly generating longer term cost savings, would be looked into when the current domain rental period expired, and Mr Allen agreed to provide a quotation for the costs of performing the migration.  With regard to the mower and strimmer, which were currently unused and in storage, it was agreed to reconsider the option of disposal, and Mr Allen offered to check first that the machinery was in working order.
The plan was then agreed as the basis for setting the maintenance budget in the Budget 2016/17, due to be presented to the next meeting.
5. Planning Applications

(i) Old Quarry Site – Amended Plans – no comments had been made during the consultation period, and it was noted that the application was due to be determined by the planning authority on 26 October.

(ii) The Pines – Tree Works – notice had been received that tree preservation orders were not to be made.

The Clerk reported that the planning authority was proposing to send all future notices of planning applications by email only.  After discussion, it was agreed to reply to the District Council to confirm acceptance of electronic notifications in respect of the majority of smaller-scale applications, but to request that paper copies should continue to be sent in respect of more significant proposals.

6. Consultations
(i) District Council Budget – comments were invited on the Budget 2016/17, available on the District Council’s website, by 30 November.

(ii) Bus Subsidy reductions – a report on the County Council’s consultation on bus subsidy reductions was due to be considered on 8 December; the draft recommendations were available online in the report on the NYCC website.
(iii) Green Spaces – it was noted that the District Council were inviting applications for local green spaces to be so designated in the Local Plan.  Submissions were requested by 2 December.  The Clerk was asked to circulate full details for discussion at the next meeting.
7. Correspondence
(i) YLCA Craven Branch  The most recent meeting had been held on 10 October.
(ii) E-Correspondence  Newsletters circulated for information: White Rose Update, Craven District Council News, North Yorkshire Now, SLCC Bulletin,  SELRAP update, RSN Weekly News Review and Digest, RAY News, and the RSN Spotlight on the Rural Economy.
8. Date of next Council Meeting
The next meeting would be held on 18 November.  
Agenda item:  Budget 2016/17.
The meeting closed at 8.20pm.
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